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Dear Player,

LETTER FROM CLUB COACH  2012/13
As I enter into my first season as Club Coach I would like to welcome all players be they old, new or youth players making their way into the senior ranks. Hopefully the up coming season will be one to remember and I wish every player success and an injury free year.
The coaching team this year will also include John Anderson, backs coach and Neil Hanna, forwards coach with both operating as player coaches if selected to play.  Stuart Hawthorn joins the team as coach for the Under 19’s and has considerable experience and knowledge of playing at senior level and of the current batch of youth players and I see his appointment as very exciting and crucial for the continued development of players at this stage of their rugby careers. I look forward to an exciting and rewarding season for Carrickfergus Rugby Football Club fuelled by a commitment from you the players. 

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate Aaron McKinney on his appointment as Club captain. Aaron is a player who leads from the front on the field of play and I am sure will have the full support of his team mates.
Currently all players should be working through the fitness programmes that were received at the end of May.  This season will see us develop many new structures on and off the pitch and as a result all players need to have a good base fitness level on arrival to pre-season.
Pre - season training will get up and running, pardon the pun, at 2pm on Saturday 21st of July and continue on Tuesday and Thursday evenings at 7pm.

Competition for places will be high and fitness and attendance will be key factors when I come to select teams.  Training will be consistently high intensity and very physical throughout both pre-season and the season itself, remember we play at the intensity level we train at.

Congratulations to all the newly appointed coaches and I look forward to your full support throughout the forthcoming season. Recruitment of new players is currently ongoing to help further strengthen the squad and the club.  

As players and coaches we must work hard for each other this season and be committed to one another with our attitude to training and how we prepare ourselves for match days.  We are not a professional club but that doesn’t mean we can’t adopt a professional attitude to everything we do.
Again what seems like the never ending conveyor belt of quality players from the youth section continues to grow from season to season. This is testament to the hard work put in by Mark Kidd and his team of coaches and managers within the youth section which is second none in Ulster. They had a fantastic season last year with Cup and Plate wins and I wish them continued success for the forthcoming season.
I would also like to wish the ladies team a successful season hopefully seeing more players joining the ranks and further strengthening their squad which is growing steadily.
For those of you who perhaps fear change remember, if you always do what you’ve always done, you’ll always get what you always got and you’ll always feel what you always felt.
Finally the objectives for this season are as follows. 

1. Players show a commitment to training
2. Have a disciplined approached to your rugby on and of the pitch

3. Develop current skill levels

If these objectives are realised then the rest will follow, Deo volente.

Warren McClean

Club Coach
